                      The July 24, 2010 BOLROA Board Meeting

The meeting was called to order by President Cherry Lommen  at 9:09 at the home of Kay Fleming

Present:  Lommen, Woltman, Allman, W. Bates, Fleming, Meyer, Tryczak, Hunt, Pierce, and Barnum

Absent:  Hattenhauer

Guest Present:  J. Surpless

It was moved and seconded to approve the June 20th, 2010 Board Meeting Minutes.

It was moved and seconded to approve the July 3rd, 2010 Board Meeting Minutes.

Treasuruer’s Report: (see attachment)

It was moved and seconded to accept Dirk Meyer’s Treasuruer’s Report.

There were several explanations of income by Meyer:

     The Picnic Silent Auction netted $3,240.00

     The anonymous matching BOLPF donation netted $3,042.00

     The Dollars for Hours program has grossed $4,055.00 to date.

      We have 131 paid BOLROA members to date.

A general liability insurance policy for BOLPF will be examined by Hunt to see if it is even necessary before being paid.

Committee Reports

Clean Boats Clean Water
Chairman Allman reported we are ahead of last years on the total hours logged at the boat landing.  This is most likely due to hiring Wes full time.

Year to date we have logged 420 hours—compared with total hours logged last year of 486. The bulk of the volunteer hours are done by 6 or 7 people.

Bates report a local marina boat trailer was trying to launch into the lake and they were in clear violation of the new Transport Law. After removing what weeds he could find, he reported them to the DNR and local law enforcement. The weeds that he sent to be identified were Northern Water Milfoil.

Grants 
Allman reported the deadline for filing Phase IV (Shoreline Restoration and Protection) and Phase V (Water Quality) is July 30th.  He would like to have the Conserve School work with him on this but hasn’t received a commitment from them.

Bob Pierce will explore federal grant opportunities.

Allman also stated the most CBCW can expect from these grants is $4,000.00 per year.

July 4th Boat parade

Walt was pleased to announce there were 6 pontoon boats participating this year. He also made a disclaimer that on years when his family participates he recuses himself of having anything to do with judging.

The winners were posted on the website and they are as follows:
1st place—Bates/Rapp Team—Mother Nature—Please Soak Black Oak

2nd place—Hook Family

3rd place—Clarke Family

Emergency Action Plan for Invasive Species 
Allman reported that the plan is still a work in progress.  He is speaking with people on other lakes, garnering information on how they deal with their milfoil problem. Pierce pointed out early intervention and containment were the most important parts once invasive species are discovered.

Picnic and Auction
Meyer reported 172 BOLROA members and guests attended the annual picnic.  Conserve School also had guests attending. Fleming reported $6,288.00 was netted from the auction and matching foundation fund monies.  Lommen volunteered to help next year.

Survivor’s Dinner

Tryczak will confirm the date and menu with The Bear Trap soon.  Hopefully we will have flyers ready for distribution by the next Board Meeting.  There will also be an item placed in the fall newsletter. It was decided to keep the price at $25.00.

BOLPF

J Surpless reported that they will be receiving an anonymous gift of $10,000.00.  Year to date we have $41,215.00 (checking--$16,855.00, C.D.’s--$24,361.00.)

BOLPF By-Laws

No report

AIS

Walt will be nominating the Annin Family property for the Vilas County Lakes Association Blue Heron Award.  It is given to property owners who have been conscientious in development and use of their lake property to minimize environmental impacts and it is to serve as a bellwether for the rest of the lake owners.

He also has done co-concurrence charts on plants that usually grow in tandem with milfoil and mapped out where milfoil would likely be found on Black Oak Lake should it occur.

Bates also reported the current water level is slightly below Ice Out. 

Newsletter

Tryczak would like all articles for the Fall Newsletter to her by August 21st, with a target mailing date before Labor Day.

Walt also made a request to put in an application for membership to the Wisconsin Association of Lakes into the newsletter.  They offered to pay the extra postage, should it be necessary.

Old Business

Meyer and Barnum will open a discussion with the Land O Lakes Town Board concerning the boat landing maintenance.

It was moved and seconded that the Board approve the Phase IV (Shoreline Restoration and Protection) and Phase V (Water Quality) Grant application.

The next Board Meeting is August 14th at Cherry Lommen’s.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:39 A.M.

Kay Fleming 

Secretary

